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(Continued from page 1) Presidents Podium 

Holiday EnfemmeHoliday Enfemme  
The 1997 Holiday EnFemme has been canceled follwing an 
emergency telephone board meeting. This was due to a problem 
which presented itself regarding the hotel where the Holiday was all 
set to be held and the fact that it is too late to make any changes. 
Next year the Holiday will be in Minneapolis MN the week of 
November 7, just one week prior to the Fall Harvest.  Will there be a 
package deal available???? 
 

TreasuryTreasury  
I have turned the treasury over to Christine and got her up and 
running with the bank account software. The current status of the 
Chi-Chapter funds are OK, but we are just treading water each month 
and at this rate we will not be able to have special programs etc.  This 
was mainly due to a slight increase in the meeting room rate and 
postage costs for the newsletter. On August 26th a board meeting was 
held and the present and proposed budgets were presented and 
discussed. At the September business meeting a vote will be taken on 
the proposed changes in Dues and fees.  
The National board voted a $1 increase to the National dues effective 
1/1/98 but if you want to renew for two years, it will only be $30 per 
year rather than the $36.    
 

ElectionsElections 
Yeap, it’s that time again, In October we will be having nominations 
for the board. If anyone is interested in running for office, please feel 
free to send in an article about yourself so we can print it here in the 
newsletter.  Any Full member may run for office and/or nominate 
some else for office, you may also nominate yourself. You need not 
be here in person in October to be nominated, but if you can not 
accept in person you will need to authorize someone to accept for 
you.  
Then in November we will have the elections. If you will not be 
present for the November meeting, you can obtain an absentee ballot 
in October. 

Magic in EvanstonMagic in Evanston 
 by Miranda Stevens 

 
There was definitely something different in the air that night, an 
intangible quality that is just on the edge of consciousness, one that 
you cannot quite put into words.  Was it something out of A 
Midsummer Night’s Dream?  Were all of the players enchanted?  
Whatever it was, it was drama of the highest degree.  Magical is the 
only way I can describe it.   
 
You’ve heard about the historic vote of the Evanston City Council.  
For those of us who were there on that balmy evening in July, it was a 
highly emotional experience.  Until a few months ago, most of the 
aldermen had probably never even heard the term “transgendered."  
But that night, they spoke about the discrimination we faced, the 
hardships of being differently gendered, and about the need to 
guarantee us fair and equal treatment under the law.  Who would have 
imgained that we would be listening to politicians make such 
speeches? 
 
 Joe Kent, Chair of the Human Services Committee, gave a most 
beautiful speech.  The depth of compassion that he poured into his 
words, and the understanding of our basic humanity that he conveyed 
so eloquently, moved several of us to tears, myself included.  He said 
that Evanston had a chance to take a leadership role with passage of 
this ordinance, and that there are not many chances like this for the 
Council to make such a decisive difference in individual’s lives.  
“Council cannot take away the pain of transgender individuals or do 
anything about the confusion they feel as they go through life.  One 
thing the Council can do is provide protection in Evanston.”   He 
even promised his support as we seek recognition in other 
communities.   
 
I will never forget when Gene Feldman answered another alderman’s 
suggestion that employment discrimination be dropped from the bill, 
saying, “That would cut the heart out of the ordinance.  To deny 
protection against discrimination in employment would be to 
undercut the very purpose of this amendment.”  He spoke straight 
from the heart, with such genuine passion that everyone was touched 
by it.   He said, “If even one person is discriminated against on that 
basis, it’s too much.”   Earlier this year, I met with Jesse Jackson, Jr. 
who said something very similar.  He said, “As long as one person is 
denied their human rights, none of us can be truly free.”  The new law 
in Evanston will certainly help us gain that freedom.  
 
Arthur Newman compared the significance of Evanston’s vote with 
Supreme Court Justice Brennan’s historic civil rights decisions.  
Noting that this vote was on the first meeting after Justice Brennan’s 
death, Newman said, “Council has a chance to do the decent thing for 
people who live in society and deserve full protection under the law.”  
Dennis Drummer summed it up when he said that we’re just asking 
for the same thing that everyone else has. 
 
To the People of Evanston:  Thank you.  You have done a great thing 
and a brave thing.   Certainly this is an important step for Evanston.   
Imagine...  to be the first in Illinois to extend protection to all gender-
different people.   Thinking about the population of Evanston, the 
numbers in this group could be in the thousands.  You will never see 
that number, however.  Even with the protection of the law, the 
severe social stigma of being “different” will keep most of us from 
ever venturing out of doors.    
 
Before any people can be free, they need to reach a certain level of 
pride in themselves.  My brothers and sisters will need to be able to 
stand with dignity and say, “Yes, I’m a trangendered person, and I am 
proud of it.”  Evanston has given us a reason to be proud!  They have 
given us a degree of legitimacy that we’ve had in only a handful of 
places in the world, and never had in Illinois. 

 
It is very fitting that Evanston was the first in Illinois to acknowledge 
our basic human rights.  They were the first to acknowledge gay 
rights.  But let me assure you that it will not be the last.  We have 
already spoken with our contact on the Chicago Human Relations 
Commission, and we will be on their agenda in September.  We plan 
to tell them about our experience in Evanston, about the support that 
we found within the Evanston Human Relations Commission and 
City Council, about the elegant simplicity with which the City Code 
was amended.   
 
And I plan to tell about the wonderful friends that I found in 
Evanston.  For me, that was the most moving part of this whole 
experience. 
 
I don’t think any of us who attended the City Council meeting in July 
could have been untouched by it.   Certainly, none of us in the 
transgendered community expected to find such understanding and 
support in Evanston.  It was a surprise and a remarkable, magical 
experience.  And I am sure that the Mayor and City Council will 
never again look at gender in the same light that they did two months 
ago. 
 

Denise 

 














